
 
 

2019 Term 2 Calendar 

Wk 10 July 

1 NAIDOC Performance 

3 Nuf Nuf @12.30pm 

5 Nude Food Friday @ Canteen 

3/4D Assembly @2.30pm 

Closing date for THS Y7 sports 
& CAPA class 2020 

Last day of Term 2 

 Term 3 Calendar 

Wk 1 July 

22 Staff Development Day 

23 K-6 Start school 

25 AE Selection Day THS 

  

4 Boys Soccer 12pm 

Jump Off Day 12-3pm 

2 NAIDOC activities 

                                                                                         Term 2 Week 10 | Mon 1 Jul 2019 
                            From Kylie’s Desk …. 

PBL 
Our 3 core values are RESPECT,  

RESPONSIBILITY and  
EXCELLENCE. 

This week we are focussing on  
Zones of regulation 

Ways to help identify how a student 
is feelings 

Payments Due  Cost Due by 

Resource Pack $70 ASAP 

NUF NUF $3/
term 

2 Jul 

S2 Camp  
deposit 

$50 5 Jul 

Dance2b Fit K-6 $38 26 Jul 

Year 6 camp 
Payment 3 

$86 29 Jul 

Dear parents, carers and friends of our school, 

Congratulations to Mr and Mrs Crowley on the birth of their second child, a healthy baby boy, Joel, 
born on 25.6.19. We wish them well and hope they are managing to get some sleep. Mr Crowley 
will return to school in Week 3 Term 3. 

Term 2 ends on Friday 5th July. I hope you have some time during the holidays to relax and enjoy 
being with your children. Term 3 will begin for students on Tuesday 23rd July. We look forward to 
seeing them back to school safe and healthy ready for a great term. The Dance2B Fit program will 
run throughout Term 3 as the student’s sports lessons. We will conclude with a concert  
performance during Week 9 and 10. 

 

PUBLIC SPEAKING FINALS 

Congratulations to our stage winners of the Public Speaking Competition. 

Early Stage 1 – Mia (winner), Coral (runner up) 

Stage 1 – Toby (winner), Piper (runner up) 

Stage 2 – Zoe (winner), Leon (runner up) 

Stage 3 – Campbell (winner), Mitch (runner up) 

Thank you to Ms Sternbeck for organising this 
event. 

SHOAL BAY PUBLIC SCHOOL’S FIRST  
PRINCIPAL 

On Thursday 27th June we received some sad news. The first Principal of Shoal Bay PS, Mr Ted 
Brown passed away. There may be some members of our community who remember him and the 
great contributions he made to our school during his time as Principal. Mr Brown was Principal of 
Nelson Bay School, here at our site from 1985 to Aug 1990.  The school changed to become 
Shoal Bay Public School in 1991.  Our condolences to his families and friends. 

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART – JUMP OFF  

This Thursday we are holding our 'Jump Off Day' for the culmination this term's Jump Rope for 
Heart program. Students have been skipping for many hours over the past weeks. So far, we have 
raised nearly $4000 for the Heart Foundation through 92 hours of skipping!  

Parents and caregivers are invited to see some of the skipping tricks we've been learning on 
Thursday afternoon under the COLA. Years 3-6 will be demonstrating their skills from 12:15-
1:15pm while K-2 will show off their skipping from 2-3pm.  

NAIDOC DAY 

All students will celebrate NAIDOC Week on Tuesday July 2nd. To compliment our guest perform-
er Didjeribone, students will also participate in a range of cultural workshop activities that include 
music, dancing, art, cooking, storytelling and weaving. Miss King will be guiding students to con-
tribute to our new school murals, celebrating our Worimi culture and PBL values. Parents are invit-
ed to join our morning assembly to watch the Aboriginal students perform their dance that they 
have developed during cultural workshops run by Murrook. The Infants' choir will perform an Abo-
riginal song and the Hip Hop dance group are excited to show off their new moves.  

NUF NUF 

Our Year 6 students will be holding their regular NUF NUF fundraising event on Wednesday 3rd 
July. This is an event that all the students love and is a fun way to end our term. 

ALDI – TEAM BUILDING PROJECT DAY 

On Friday 5th July our local Aldi store is sending approximately 12 of their staff members to our 
school for the afternoon to work with Mr Heath (our general assistant). They will be building a sand 
pit in the North Playground for the children, replacing some frames around the vegetable bins in 
our school vegetable garden as well as working on a few other smaller projects. 

This is an amazing offer from Aldi and we thoroughly appreciate the time their staff will put into our 
school and the financial support to complete these projects. 
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Garden Club are having a plant and fresh produce stall Thursday morning before the bell. Lots 
of succulents, strawberry plants and spring onions.  Please show your support. All money raised 
goes back into the school veggie garden.  

 

Also a big thanks to Oscar from 3/4D for 
donating this greenhouse for the garden club. 

 

Canteen News 

The canteen is delighted to be involved with Nude Food being held on Friday.  For the whole day, the 
Shoaly Shack canteen will be serving the lunch orders and snacks without the use of single use plastic 
products.  Our aim is to use reusable items to provide the food.  If possible please do not send lunch 
orders in plastic bags.  If you would like to help on Friday, in the canteen, please stop by and have a 
chat with Courtney in the canteen. 

Regards, Michelle 

 

Environment Group 

On Friday, 5 July we are inviting you and your children to join us in Nude Food Friday!  This is simply 
packing a lunchbox without any plastic or other non-recycle or reusable packaging.  Here are some tips to 
help you on your way to ditching the plastic and reducing waste:  

 Place snacks and drinks in reusable containers Bake your own muesli bars and cookies (recipes coming 
soon!) 

 Replace cling film and ziplock bags with a beeswax or cotton sandwich wrap (available at Nelson Bay 
Health Foods) 

 Cut up fruit and vegetables for snacks 

 Buy a large tub of yoghurt and place individual serves in a reusable container and provide a reusable spoon    

 Buy snacks like chips, biscuits and popcorn in bulk rather than individually wrapped 

Hunter Valley Zoo 

On Friday the 28th of 
June, Stage 1 set off in 
two double decker buses 
to Hunter Valley Zoo. We 
arrived and had a snack 
before seeing the 2 white 
lions being fed and then 
met two cute fluffy dingo 
pups! We then met some 
of the zoo’s reptiles. After 
we got to explore the zoo. 
We were all so excited! 

We got to feed lots of crazy baby goats, sheep, kangaroos, an emu, some 
lorikeets, 2 camels and some pigs goats, camels and reindeer! But we had to watch out for our fingers though! Some of them got 
nibbled! We all had a great day with only a few children getting bus sick. Thanks to all our parent helpers. We hope you enjoyed your 
day.  Another thank you to all the parents for getting your children up nice and ready and to school on time. 

Public speaking finalists 
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Shoal Bay School Zones 
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